
 28TH OCTOBER 2018  

SCROUNGERS 

Social bowls on Thursday saw 36 players having a good time. Winners were Allen 
Poor, Paul Groves and Ed Herstead. 2nd was Phil Wegner, Helen McFarlane and 
Arthur Gorman with Mal Brown, John Spencer and Terry Henneker third.    

The AGM of the Sporting Club was held this week. At a well-attended meeting, 
President Richard Sounness thanked all his board members and reported that all 
sections of the club are performing well and the that the club is in a sound 
financial position. A full report of the AGM is available as a bound copy. Richard 
was re-elected for another year. Mark Loveridge and Elaine Hewson have resigned 
while Walter Mycock and Margaret Swarbrick were elected to the board. 

PENNANTS – Ladies 1st division had a strong 4-0 win over Albany Gold while 2nd 
division were defeated 0-4 by Albany White. 

. With three new skippers in first division it was all new and unknown for the mens 
first pennant game. They all did well, supported by their teams and won 

handsomely 6-0 against Albany Gold. 
 

 
 

 
        Chief Jon                     Chief Mattie                    Chief Doug 
They along with their teams were all in a mood to celebrate on Saturday night. 
2nd division also had a good win 5-1 against Albany Brown with three new teams. 
3rd division were defeated 1-5 against Mid Beach White. 
Congratulations to all our grounds men led by 
Brian Richardson on getting the greens in superb 

condition for the 
pennant season. 
 Two practical blokes! 
Mal testing sprinklers. 
Colin with his home-> 
made and excellent 
portable hose system. 


